
Happy Friday, Iron Eagles!

It’s hard to believe that we are getting closer to Quarte 1 already. We are proud of our
students for being involved in academics, sports, and extracurricular activities. 

I want to take a moment to thank all the parents for supporting their children and the
school for the overall success of this school year. Next week is going to be a fun week for
students as our Student Council has organized our first Spirit Week for this school year. 

It will be exciting to see the students in their creative dress-up and having fun during the
spirit days. There are more details in the separate section of this newsletter about the
spirit week and please contact the front office if you have any questions.

Have a wonderful weekend, Iron Eagles! Stay safe and we will see you on Monday.

Mr. Gandhi, Headmaster.
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SPIRIT WEEK 9/18 - 9/21
Our First Spirit Week is hosted by the MIT Student Council which will take place next week
from Monday to Thursday. Following are the spirit days and it will cost $1.00 per student to
participate for each day. This is a fundraising event and all the money raised will go
towards the preparation of the upcoming Pep Rally event in the following week. 

Students can also use their Green Reward Slips in place of $1.00 If students have earned
five green slips, they can use them for one day of participation and they do not have to
pay the dollar. 

Parents and Students, we are having a celebration but at the same time, we want to
make sure that we are maintaining a safe and respectful school environment. Therefore
please read the uniform expectations and the dress code policy below from our student
handbook. If a student is not following the dress code policy for the spirit days, they will
need to stay in the front office until someone brings another set of clothes for them to
change. Thank you for your understanding and cooperation and please feel free to
contact me if you have any questions. 

Here are our MIT Uniform Rules for the Dress Down/ Spirit Days.
Non-Uniform (Dollar Dress) Days Non-uniform days are a privilege for MIT students. On
non-uniform days, students must remember that they must still follow a dress code. As
always, modesty is mandatory. The administration and faculty reserve the right to judge
what is appropriate and safe. If non-uniform dress is considered inappropriate,
infractions will result in loss of the non-uniform privilege for a specified period of time and
a parent/guardian will be called to bring in a uniform. The student will not be allowed in
class until in compliance with the code. 

The following are non-uniform day regulations:
Jeans, slacks, shorts, Capri pants, and dresses must be clean and with no holes. Pants
may not be oversized or baggy. All shorts and dresses must conform to a uniform length.
Students are not to wear biker shorts, cut-offs/frayed edge clothing, clothing with
inappropriate slogans, etc., tank tops, midriff shirts, spaghetti strap tops, tube tops,
clothing which exposes undergarments, hip-hugging pants, and sandals—strapless or
otherwise. Athletic shoes may always be worn.



SPIRIT WEEK 9/18 - 9/21



The National Honor Society (NHS) is a highly respected organization that allows students
to demonstrate their Pillars of Character, which include Character, Service, Leadership,
and Scholarship. The organization was established at MIT in 2017, and we are now in our
seventh chapter. We are pleased to welcome all of our members and excited to introduce
the student officers for the 2023-2024 chapter.

NHS 
Advisor: Mrs. Kripali Gandhi
President: Yajaira Cardenas
Vice President: Ruqaiya Gheyasi
Treasurer: Sean Allen
Secretary: Ixel Romero
Communications Director: Afsana Ali

THE NATIONAL HONOR SOCIETY

STEM PROJECT COLLABOTATION
MIT Magnet Jr. High Students’ had an opportunity to visit
the Granada Elementary School this past Tuesday and to
work on the STEM project in collaboration with the
students from Granada Elementary School. 

The students at the Granada Elementary School have
been working on the STEM City Project. As a part of this
program, they are building a city model by using
engineering concepts and information. Our 7th and 8th
grade students worked together as a team with the
students from Granada Elementary School where they
shared their STEM knowledge to work on this project.
Some of our seniors also joined to provide their expertise
in engineering and support these students with their
ideas related to these STEM Projects.



Hello parents, teachers, and students,

We are excited to announce that our school's National
Junior Honor Society (NJHS) recently held its election for
cabinet positions, and we have some exciting news to
share!

Candidates worked hard on their speeches, showcasing
their leadership and service experiences to their fellow
NJHS members. After the speeches, the students cast
their votes for the candidates of their choice.

Congratulations to the following students who were
elected for the cabinet positions:

- President: Mario H.
- Vice President: Michael A. 
- Secretary: Cesar Estrada M. 
- Treasurer: Katelynn B.
-Communications Director: Amelia W. 

We have no doubt that these student leaders will uphold
the values of NJHS and use their positions to make a
positive impact on our school and community.

We would like to thank all students who participated in
the election, as well as our NJHS advisor Ms.Villalobos for
guiding the process. This election is an excellent
opportunity for students to develop their leadership skills
and become more involved in the community.

We look forward to seeing the great accomplishments
made by our new NJHS cabinet!

THE NATIONAL JUNIOR HONOR SOCIETY



SPORTS SCHDULE
Monday, September 18th

6pm Winter Sports Parent/Athlete Metting (MIT Lecture Hall)
Tuesday, September 19th

4pm Boys Soccer vs South Pointe High
5:30pm JV Volleyball @ Trinity Christian
7pm Varsity Volleyball @ Trinity Christian

Wednesday, September 20th
6:30pm JV Volleyball @ Mission Heights Prep

Thursday, September 21st
4pm Boys Soccer @ PanAmerican Charter
4:30pm Varsity Volleyball @ ASU Preparatory Prep - Poly

Friday, September 22nd
All Day STEM - No School

Saturday, September 23rd
7pm Football @ Imagine at Superstition

Upcoming Weekly Schedule 9/18 - 9/22

CLASSROOM SPOTLIGHT
In this lab, the students are learning about Enzymes
and the conditions that will prevent the enzyme
from functioning. We are changing the conditions
that the enzyme operates in and see if changes
their reactivity. The liver was tested in acid, base,
and salt solutions as well as cold and heated
conditions.

Each enzyme is specific for a particular reaction
because its amino acid sequence is unique which
causes it to have a unique 3-dimensional structure.
The active site is the portion of the enzyme that
interacts with the substrate, peroxide here so any
substance or conditions that block or change the
shape of the active site affects the activity of the
enzyme.



Boys Basketball
Girls Basketball
Cornhole
eSports
Chess

Address: 5340 W Buckeye Rd Unit 3 Phoenix, AZ 85043
Phone: (602) 233-2117

Athletics Department Key Dates & Information

Our Winter Sports Parent/Athlete meeting is taking place on Monday, September 18th at
6:00pm in the MIT Lecture Hall. If you are interested in trying out for any of the teams listed
below, then please join us to learn about our programs and meet our coaches!

All students who want to try out for our winter sports teams must go to the URL below and
follow the directions on the website page.

URL: https://sites.google.com/mitglobalonline.org/mitathletics/winter-sports-tryouts

The interest form will close on Saturday, September 30th. If an MIT student does NOT
complete the sport-specific interest form prior to that date, they will NOT be allowed to try
out.

After completing the interest form, students must then complete the "MIT Athletics
Eligibility Packet" and submit it to the front office prior to tryouts. You can find this packet
on the athletics website or in the front office at MIT.

It may be difficult to schedule an appointment with your child’s primary doctor for a
sports physical. If that is the case, a local clinic called Concentra Urgent Care accepts
walk-ins and the cost is $35.

You will need the doctor to complete the approved CAA 2023-2024 physical form. This
form can be found on the MIT athletics website under the tab called “Registration”. 
If you have any questions, please email our Athletic Director: nbutler@mitglobalonline.org

SPORTS

https://sites.google.com/mitglobalonline.org/mitathletics/winter-sports-tryouts
mailto:nbutler@mitglobalonline.org


On Friday, September 8th our Varsity
Cheerleaders  cheered for our Varsity MIT
Football game against Canyon State
Academy. Even though MIT lost, our
amazing football players gave it their all.
Our Varsity Cheerleaders cheered our
team throughout the game alongside with
the many parents who came down to
watch the game and show support. 

SPORTS 

On Tuesday, September 12th our Varsity
MIT cheerleaders sideline cheer their first
soccer game! Our MIT soccer game had
to be cut short due to the weather, but our
soccer team and cheerleaders did great! 

On Wednesday, September 13th MIT
soccer team played against ASU Prep
Academy, where our soccer boys gave it
their all on the field and had an amazing
game! MIT soccer team won 4-1! GREAT
job MIT varsity soccer!


